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SUBJECT:  Single Family Loan Production -  Expanded CHUMS Data Entry 


		Requirements from New Comprehensive Valuation Package








As part of the Homebuyer Protection Plan recently adopted by FHA, we looked at improving our own methods for ascertaining the quality of appraisals.  In so doing, we examined enhanced statistical techniques for appraisal review sampling and discovered that several additional data elements were needed to perform this task.





Consequently, for all cases submitted for endorsement on or after March 1, 2000, the lender will be required to enter several additional data elements in the Appraisal Logging screen.  These additional data elements will allow the Department to effectively monitor appraisal quality.





Revised Appraisal Logging Screen





The Appraisal Logging Screen has been modified to include the following data fields which must be entered into The FHA Connection by the lender.  The data elements are taken directly from the Uniform Residential Appraisal Report (URAR), the Valuation Conditions Form, and the Homebuyer Summary:





From the Uniform Residential Appraisal Report (URAR) and the Valuation Conditions Form:





Appraised Value


Total Number of Comparables


Comparables Proximity to Subject


Net Dollar Adjustments


Total Number of Adjustments


Assessed Market Value


Repair Costs





From the Homebuyer Summary:





The responses to any boxes checked “yes” on the Homebuyer Summary must be entered into The FHA Connection via the revised Appraisal Logging Screen. 
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Training 





	Training manuals have been developed and are available for downloading from the Department’s website.  The training includes a visual of the expanded Appraisal Logging Screen and detailed instructions for entering information from the URAR and Homebuyer Summary forms onto the screen; the revised Appraisal Logging Screen will be posted in CHUMS on March 1, 2000.  The training manual has been posted on the HUD webpage at: 





	http://www.hud.gov/reac/reasfappr.html





The Department has pilot tested the updated appraisal input screens with various lenders.  The training materials and format of the revised Appraisal Logging Screen reflect their observations and input.





Assistance





If you have questions about this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your respective 


Homeownership Center in Atlanta (888-696-4687), Denver (800-543-9378), Philadelphia 


(800-440-8647) or Santa Ana (888-827-5605).  In addition, the HUD’s Real Estate Assessment Center’s Customer Service Center can also provide assistance; the telephone number is 888-245-4860.





						Sincerely,














						William C. Apgar


						Assistant Secretary for Housing-


						    Federal Housing Commissioner
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